835 McCallie Ave.

AMherst 6-4145

P. O. Box 166 Chatta nooga, Tenn. Friday-April 2, 1965

Dear Mr. Moss;

Received your letter with most pleasure this week and we're so happy that our station was received from way up that way. Personally, I had no idea we could reach so far. I imagine you had a few fadeouts during the time you were listening. As you notice from the letterhead our power output and frequency and where our studios are located. Our transmitter is operated by remote using the dial system. We are 100% Negro Programming operating daytime only. We use a Collins transmitter. Since I'm not an engineer, I couldn't tell you anymore electonically about our radio station. We have applied for fulltime with an increase in power, which probably means a change in frequency. We are about to build a brand new studio building with all new equipment and we will be on the air Ofulltime I hope) at that time.

Another reason for being pleased to hear from you is that I am from Mass. I was born and reared in New Bedford and graduated from New Bedford Vocational High in 1948. I came from a family of twelve and I am a twin (he is still in New Bedford). I have been down here in Chattanooga for almost 12 years and I am now Program Director of this station. Things are going along very smooth here in this city as far as the racial situation is concerned. The city is now open to everyone.

Of course, I miss Mass...first of all because its by the ocean and I like the sea.

I ve found out that I had a bester opportunity down here then up there, so here I am.

So, thats the story from here. Let us know if you get us in the future and we'll correspond again.

Dave Oliver

Yours truely

Program Director-WNOO Radio